


We are pleased and honored 
To welcome you to 
St. Francis of Assisi Parish 
67 West Town Street, Lebanon, CT 06249 
Telephone: 860.642.6711 Fax: 860.642.4032 
Rev. Mark Masnicki, Pastor 
Rev. Richard Breton 
Deacon Michael Puscas 

  
 
 

Saturday April 8, 2017 Lenten Weekday 
  4:00 PM Confessions 
  5:00 PM Mary Ann Lipari req. by the Ladies Guild 
Sunday, April 9, 2017 Palm Sunday ~ the Passion of the Lord 
  8:00 AM Gene Grecki req. by Roddy & Betsy 
10:30 AM Ed & Gloria Bigenski req. by their family 
Monday April 10, 2017 Monday of Holy Week 
 NO MASS  
Tuesday April 11, 2017 Tuesday of Holy Week 
 NO MASS  
Wednesday April 12, 2017 Wednesday of Holy Week 
 9:00 AM Tony Jacobeno req. by Mackie 
Thursday April 13, 2017 Holy Thursday – Mass of the  Lord’s 
Supper 
 7:00 PM Mass of the Lord’s Supper ~ Celebrant’s In tention 
Friday April 14, 2017 Good Friday – The Passion of the Lord 
 NO MORNING MASS 
3:00 PM Good Friday Service  
7:00 PM Stations of the Cross 
Saturday April 15, 2017 H oly Saturday   
1:00 PM Blessing of Easter Food in the Church.  
No vigil service at Saint Francis of Assisi Church ~ 
Parishioners are invited to attend Easter Vigil Ser vices & 
Mass at St. Andrew Church in Colchester at 8:00 P.M . 
Sunday, April 16, 2017 Resurrection of the Lord – E aster 
  8:00 AM People of the Parish living & deceased 
10:30 AM People of the Parish living & deceased 
 
 

Wedding Banns I ~ Chevy Ely & Kellie James 
 
 

Offertory: $ 2,992.72 
Today’s second collection is for Operation Rice Bowl. 
Next weekend’s second collection is for the Benefit of Sick & 
Infirmed Priests. 
A very sincere thanks to all those parishioners who make-up 
their offertory while away. 
 

Adoration of our Lord. Jesus is the Friend who neve r 
abandons us. ( St. Luigi Guanella)  Adoration begins at 
8:30am following the 8:00am Mass on Thursdays and 
continues until Benediction at 7:00pm at St. Andrew  
Church. There is always a need for faithful adorers, please 
consider omitting to a specific hour. Contact Dennis Girard @ 
860.334.9894 or dennisgirard51@gmail.com 
 

Weekend April 15 & 16 
  No Vigil 
 8:00am   Lector: Rick Kane 
               Eucharistic Minister: Kathy Pellerin, Joan Grecki,  
                                                Peggy Stygar 
               Altar Servers: Wayne Woodward, Becca Wheaton 
10:30am Lector: Sandy Grillo 
              Eucharistic Minister: Tony Coscia, Wally Gagnon, 
                                               Roger Proulx 
             Altar Servers:  Erika Densman, Marienne Clippinger 
    

Military Service Honor Roll  
 

LCPL Alex Bielawa, U.S. Marines 
Lt. Colonel William J. Girard, U.S. Army 

Sgt. Derek Keegan, U.S. Army 
Major Michael A. Goba, U.S. Army JAG 

E-5 Francis Orcutt, U.S. Army 
HMC Heather S. Gardipee, U.S. Navy 

Pvt. Zachary Berquist, U.S. Army 
Pvt. First Class Jacob Grzanowicz 

SFC Justin A. VonEdwins, U.S. Army 
Sgt. Robert Massicotte U.S. Army 

1st Lt. Miles N. Snelgrove USMC 2 nd Batt. 6 th Marines 
Airman Emerson Flannery, U.S. Navy 

Seaman Alex R. Paris, U.S. Navy 
LCPL Chad Wengloski, U.S. Marines  

Seaman Jonathan Wengloski, U.S. Navy  
 

Prayer for our Men and Women in Military Service  
 

O Prince of Peace, we humbly ask for Your protection for all our 
men and women in military service.  Give them unflinching 
courage to defend with honor, dignity, and devotion the rights of 
all who are imperiled by injustice and evil.  Guard our churches, 
our homes, our schools, our hospitals, our factories, our                                                                                                               
buildings and all those within from harm and peril.  Protect our 
land and its peoples from enemies within and without.  Grant an 
early peace with victory founded upon justice.  Instill in the 
hearts and minds of men and women everywhere a firm purpose 
to live forever in peace and good will toward all.  Amen.  
                                                                                                                               

 
APOSTOLATE OF PRAYER –– We pray for Our Holy Father, 
Rev. Russell Kennedy, Rev. Jose Rizal Dimapilis OP, Rev. 
Wojciech Pelczarski SDS, Rev. Francis Rouleau, Rev. Thomas 
Sickler MS, Rev. Peter Liszewski, Rev. George Busto CO, Rev. 
Peter Langevin, Rev. Raymond Introvigne, Rev. Tadeusz 
Zadorozny, Rev. Erik Lenhart OFM Cap, Rev. Patrick Martin. 
Father, recall to our priests that they hold between their hands 
the Most Precious Treasure of the Church: the Blood of the 
Sacred Victim. Enkindle in them the fire of love of Christ as they 
do your work. Increase in Your priests a hunger for the glory of 
Jesus, and for the salvation of souls. Grant them courage and 
confidence in carrying out their duties.   (Mother Catherine 
Aurelia, foundress) 
 
 

Holy Week & Easter Schedule 
 

� Confessions 7:00pm Wednesday, April 5 
� Easter Egg Hunt Palm Sunday April 9 following 

10:30am Mass (Sponsored by the Knights of 
Columbus) 

� Holy Thursday  Mass of the Lord’s Supper  
Holy Communion and Procession: 7:00pm 
Visits to the Repository until 10:00pm 

� Good Friday  Liturgy of the Passion and Death 
of Our Lord, Veneration of the Cross and Holy 
Communion: 3:00pm 
Stations of the Cross: 7:00pm 

� Holy Saturday 1:00pm Blessing of Easter Food 
in the Church. 
No vigil service at Saint Francis of Assisi Church 
~ Parishioners are invited to attend Easter Vigil 
Services & Mass at St. Andrew Church in 
Colchester at 8:00pm 

� Easter Sunday  Masses: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 
12 Goats for Haiti: Collected to date $ 658 



 
Way of the Cross : a public 
procession of scripture and 
prayer. Good Friday April 14 
at 6:00pm from Chelsea 

Parade to the Central Baptist Church. Walk with the Most 
Reverend Michael R. Cote, Bishop of Norwich and leaders of 
other Christian communities in forming a prayer pilgrimage 
called the Way of the Cross. Walk & sing in commemoration of 
Christ’s journey. In case of inclement weather, it will be held at 
the Cathedral of Saint Patrick. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS ~ THE DIOCESE OF NORWICH 
� Charismatic Prayer Meeting  every Tuesday at 2 PM 

Spiritual Renewal Center, 11 Bath Street, Norwich, 
CT  (860-887-0702) .  

� Healing Mass: Mondays April 10 & 24, 2017 at 2PM, 
Spiritual Renewal Center, 11 Bath Street, Norwich 

� Chrism Mass . The Diocesan Chrism Mass will take 
place on April 11 at 10:30am at St. Patrick’s Cathedral, 
Norwich. All are invited to attend this yearly celebration 
of faith and tradition in which the holy oils used in 
administering the Sacraments throughout the diocese 
are blessed by Bishop Michael Cote.  

� Marriage Help – If your marriage has become troubled 
and stressed, unloving or uncaring, or, if you are 
divorced or separated but want to try again, the 
Retrouvaille program can help. Retrouvaille provides 
tools to communicate better, resolve conflicts fairly and 
re-discover why you fell in love. The next local 
Retrouvaille weekend is April 21-23, 2017. For 
information, call confidentially 1-800- 470-2230, email 
cherylandsteve@cox.net, or go to the website 
www.helpourmarriage.com for information and 
registration.  

� 22nd Annual Secretaries Mass in thanksgiving for 
secretaries of all faiths, Tuesday, April 25, 2017, 12:00 
p.m., Cathedral of St. Patrick, Norwich.  Following the 
Mass a complimentary luncheon will be 
served.  Celebrant:  Most Reverend Michael R. Cote, 
D.D.  Homilist:  Rev. Brian Maxwell.  For reservations 
or more information call 860-887-9294, ext. 234. 

� The Diocese of Norwich Outreach to Haiti invites 
you to our 10th Annual Gala, Saturday, April 29, 
2017, 6pm cocktails, dinner, silent auction, at the 
Deanston House, Storrs, CT.  Come meet Bishop 
Cote, LT. Governor Nancy Wyman and guest speaker 
Bishop Eric Toussaint from Haiti.  The price, 
$100/person, is to benefit the children of Haiti. We are 
also in need of ad sponsors and auction items. For 
more information visit www.outreachtohaiti.org  Thank 
you for your generosity."  

� White Mass for healthcare givers of all faiths  April 
30, 2017 at 9:00am in the Cathedral of St. Patrick, 
Norwich. Brunch to follow in the Cathedral Auditorium. 
For more information or to make a reservation please 
call 860.887.9294 ext. 100. 

 

Life Teen @ St. Andrew Church  Open to grades 9-12 
Sunday April 9  – Life Teen Mass at 5pm followed by dinner and 
social 
Sunday April 16  – Easter – No Life Teen Mass or activities 
Sunday April 23  – Life Teen Mass at 5pm. No activity to follow 
due to retreat that weekend 
Sunday April 30  – Life Teen Mass at 5pm followed by dinner, 
speaker and retreat 
 

 

Saint Joseph School in Baltic OPEN HOUSE Wednesday April 
19 from 9am-2pm. Visit classes, speak with parents & teachers. 
For more information, contact Sr. Mary Patrick at 860.822.6141. 
 

 

Catholic Charities will hold a “Divine” afternoon of comedy, 
wine tasting, light fare and silent auction  on Sunday, April 
23rd from 1:00-4:00 PM (doors open at 12:30 PM) at St. 
Sebastian Parish Hall, 151 Broad Street in Middletown CT. Dave 
Kane, known as “Fr. Patrick Aloysius Misgivings” will share 
stories of growing up Catholic. This event is being coordinated 
with help from the Catholic Charities Middletown Advisory 
Board. Proceeds from the event will “Provide Help and Create 
Hope” for those in need throughout Eastern Connecticut. Tickets 
are $35.00 in advance, $40.00 at the door, and can be 
purchased by contacting Susan Connelly (860) 889-8346 x264 
or finance@ccfsn.org. Tickets can also be purchased at any of 
the Catholic Charities office locations: Norwich – 331 Main 
Street; New London 28 Huntington Street; Middletown – 151 
Broad Street and Willimantic – 88 Jackson Street. For more 
information, contact Christine Jackel, Development Coordinator 
cjackel@norwichdiocese.net or (860) 886-1928 x12. 
 

Holy Apostles College & Seminary ~ OPEN HOUSE  Saturday, 
April 22nd from 9-11AM (33 Prospect Hill Road ~ Cromwell, CT)  
Join us to learn about our Undergraduate, Graduate and High 
School Take Credit Programs! All Degrees and Programs can be 
earned on campus and 100% Online!  Learn more at 
www.holyapostles.edu 
 

The Diocese of Norwich Outreach to Haiti invites yo u to our 
10th Annual Gala, Saturday, April 29, 2017, 6pm cocktails, 
dinner, silent auction, at the Deanston House, Storrs, CT.  Come 
meet Bishop Cote, LT. Governor Nancy Wyman and guest 
speaker Bishop Eric Toussaint from Haiti.  The price, 
$100/person, is to benefit the children of Haiti. We are also in 
need of ad sponsors and auction items. For more information 
visit www.outreachtohaiti.org  Thank you for your generosity."  
 

San Jose Assembly 121, Fourth Degree, Knights of Columbus, 
is pleased to announce the Andrew J. Kuhar Memorial 
Scholarship.  The Knights of Columbus is a fraternal 
organization of Catholic men based on the principles of Charity, 
Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism. Although academics will be 
one of the criteria for this award, the major criterion will be 
voluntary service to the applicant’s Church, community or both. 
This scholarship is open to all graduating high school seniors in 
eastern Connecticut, who will be attending a two-year college, 
four-year college, university or technical school in the fall of 
2017. 
Application deadline is May 10. The award for this year is $500 
and will be awarded on or about June 5, 2017. 
Applications available in the parish office. 
 

Scholarship  - Knights of Columbus Council 13 has established 
a $500 scholarship for graduating high school seniors entering 
their freshman year in an approved under-graduate college, 
university or technical school as a regular full-time student in a 
program leading to a Bachelor's Degree or equivalent technical 
certification.  Information including application forms and 
directions may be obtained from the parish 
secretary.  Applications must be received by April 15. 
 

Golabki (Stuffed Cabbage) Dinner at St. Joseph Church, 120 Cliff 
St. Norwich! Saturday, April 22, 2017 from 4:30 to 6:30pm, St. 
Joseph Church will be sponsoring a traditional Gołąbki dinner. Full 
meal; 2 Gołąbki, mashed potatoes, green beans, dinner roll, drink 
and dessert!  Adults $9.00, Senior/Child, 1  Gołąbki $8.00. Pre-
orders tray of 8 Gołąbki for $13.00 are now being taken, please 
call Kasia at 860-608-3546 or Kathy at 860-889-6921.  Bring your 
family and friends and join us in the church hall. 
 



All ladies of the parish are invited to the Ladies Guild 
April 17th meeting. We meet at 7:00pm in the Meeting 
Room. It will be a baby shower theme with fun and 
games. Everyone is asked to rsvp and provide a baby 
photo (birth to 2 years) to Barbara Wengloski 
(bobbi.w@charter.net//860.642.7168) by April 10th. Will 
we be able to put a name to the baby photo? As your gift 
for the baby, please bring a kid’s snack 
(snack bars, fruit cups, cereal bars, 
etc.) to be donated to Neighbors 
Helping Neighbors. 
 
 

The Norwich Diocesan Council of 
Catholic Women’s 37 Annual Layette Program was a 
great success.  Thank you to all our parishioners who 
graciously donated to this program, the hand-made items 
are always a big hit.    All items collected went to Catholic 
Charities of the Diocese of Norwich.    
 
 

Norwich Diocesan Council of Catholic Women 62th Ann ual 
Convention Catholic Women: Following the Message of 
Fatima , Saturday, May 6, 2017 at Saint Lawrence Church, 7 
Hemlock Drive, Killingworth, CT.  Join us to hear Donna-Marie 
Cooper O’Boyle, a catechist for almost thirty years, award-
winning author, journalist, speaker, reviewer, and EWTN 
television host and creator of Everyday Blessings for Catholic 
Moms, Catholic Mom’s Café and Feeding Your Family’s 
Soul.  Registration begins at 9:00 a.m.  Registration fee of $25 
includes lunch (choice of meal) and materials. The day includes 
speakers, book signing, Mass with Bishop Cote, luncheon and 
raffles.  Deadline to register is April 28th.  Forms can be found at 
the church entrances. 
 

WINE, WISDOM, and WHY 
NIGHT OF CATHOLIC DISCUSSION 

Join us for an evening of questions and answers on 
Thursday, April 27th from 7 – 9pm at St. Andrew’s in 
Colchester.  Ask questions about your faith- past, present or 
future.  A panel of experts are ready to answer your 
questions:  Bishop Michael Cote, Sr. Elissa Rinere CP- 
Director of Office of Worship/Pastoral Planning, Deacon Chris 
Deskus- Director of Prison Ministry Office, and Mr. Paul 
Kieda- Morality and Apologetics Teacher from Xavier High 
School.  Soft drinks and wine will be provided, please feel 
free to donate drinks at the Office of Faith Events by April 
13th. 
 

The St. Andrew Church Choir will be holding their 9th 
Annual Multi-Family Tag Sale on Saturday, April 29th in 
the parish hall. TAG SALE items for donation directly to 
the choir are being accepted. All proceeds from 
these donations will benefit the local Food and Fuel 
Banks and the Colchester Free Community Lunch 
Program.  
There is also room for up to (20) 
families to reserve a space to sell 
their own TAG SALE items.  The 
cost is $20.00 for two (2) six foot 
tables. Set up will be on Friday, April 28th from 10:00am 
to 4:00pm, as well as donations being made.  For table 
rental and donation information, please contact Carol at 
860-303-1842 or Adelaide at 860-670-4577. Thank you!  
 
 
 
 

CHRISM MASS 
As announced last week, all our parishioners are invited to the 
consecration of the Chrism and the blessing of the Oil of the Sick 
and the Oil of the Catechumens at the Chrism Mass on Tuesday, 
April 11, 2017 at 10:30 a.m.  The Mass will be celebrated at the 
Cathedral of Saint Patrick in Norwich.  Bishop Michael R. Cote 
will celebrate this liturgy.  All are invited. 
The Sacred Chrism, oil mixed with sweet perfume, symbolizes 
the presence of the Holy Spirit.  It will be used in the parishes in 
the sacraments of baptism and confirmation.  It is also used at 
the ordination of bishops and priests and at the dedication of a 
church and altar. 
The Oil of the Sick is used to anoint those who are suffering from 
illness so that they may receive strength  
and healing, both physical and spiritual. 
The catechumens will be anointed with the Oil of Catechumens 
in preparation for their baptism at the Easter Vigil. 
The Chrism Mass is a celebration of the entire local Church, and 
the subsequent use of the oils in the various parishes is a sign 
of unity among God’s people.   Why not plan to take your family 
to the Cathedral that day?  It is a very special experience! 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who has already answered the request 
to participate in the 2017 Annual Catholic Appeal, “Our Faith 
Calls US to ACTION ”. The works performed by our ministries 
are made possible because of YOUR generosity! Every gift is 
valued! It’s not too late to offer your support. Gifts to the ACA 
allow our ministries to take ACTION, assisting with social 
service, spiritual, educational and many other needs throughout 
our community.  
Please visit www.norwichdiocesedevelopment.org to make your 
pledge today.  
 

Our annual gift of seeds will Our annual gift of seeds will Our annual gift of seeds will Our annual gift of seeds will 
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On Thursday, April 20, 2017, come join us in praying with Bishop 
Michael R. Cote a Eucharisitic Holy Hour for Vocations. This 
month the holy hour will be at St. Mary’s Church in Willimantic, 
from 6:00-7:00pm. Come pray for those who are called to 
priestly or consecrated religious life. Pray for our seminarians 
and those in the process of applying to the Diocese. Join our 
Diocese Prayer Team for Vocations by emailing the vocation 
office for more information at vocations@norwichdiocese.net 
and check out our website at god-calls.com! 
 

Lenten Reflection ~ “Blessed are the pure of heart,  for they shall 
see God”.  Being pure of heart is a heart focused on God.  A pure heart 
has no hypocrisy, no deviousness, no hidden agenda.  A pure heart is 
marked by transparency and an unwavering desire to please God 
in every way possible !  It involves more than an external change in 
behavior: It involves an internal transformation of the soul. The only way 
we can be truly be pure of heart is to dedicate our lives to Jesus 
completely. “Create in me a pure heart, O God, and renew a stead fast 
spirit within me.” God is the only one who can make our hearts pure. 
We cannot do it alone and luckily do not have to! If we make positive 
changes in our lives and our world this lent, God will facilitate the 
transformation of our hearts! This Lenten Season if we share our Be-
Attitude with everyone we come in contact with, our world will definitely 
be a better place! God’s blessing 

 
 



BLESSING OF EASTER FOOD 
Saturday April 15 at 1:00pm in Church 
 

Parishioners Are Invited To Bring Their Easter Food Baskets 
for the Blessing of Easter Food Baskets on Saturday April 15 
at 1:00 pm at Saint Francis of Assisi Church (Gathering in the 
Church) 
 

A traditional Polish Easter Basket would contain a small 
amount of the following: 
 

� Butter (maslo) - This favorite dairy product is often 
shaped into a lamb or a cross. This reminds us of the 
goodness of Christ that we should have towards all 
things. 

� Easter bread (babka) – A round loaf topped with a 
cross or a fish, symbolic of Jesus, who is the Bread of 
Life. 

� Horseradish or pepper (chrzan/pieprz) – The bitter 
herbs of Passover and the Exodus, signifying first the 
bitterness of spiritual exile; second and more 
meaningfully, the bitterness of the sufferings of Our 
Lord Jesus. 

� Eggs (jajka) decorated with symbols of Easter, life, and 
prosperity (pisanki) – Indicate new life and Christ’s 
Resurrection from the tomb. 

� Sausage (kielbasa) – A spicy sausage of pork 
products, indicative of God’s favor and generosity. 

� Ham (szynka) – Symbolic of great joy and abundance. 
Some prefer lamb or veal. The lamb also reminds 
Catholics that the Risen Christ is the “Lamb of God”. 

� Smoked bacon (slonina) – a symbol of the 
overabundance of God’s mercy and generosity. 

� Salt (sol) – So necessary an element in our physical 
life, that Jesus used its symbolism: “You are the salt of 
the earth”. 

� Cheese (ser) – Shaped into a ball, it is the symbol of 
the moderation that Christians should have at all times. 

� Wine (wino) – Often added reminds us of the blood of 
sacrifice which Jesus Christ spilled for us on Calvary. 

� Vinegar (ocet) – Reminds us of the gall (sour wine) 
which was given to Our Lord as he hung on Calvary. 

A candle is inserted into the basket to represent Jesus, The Light 
of the World. A colorful ribbon and sometimes sprigs of greenery 
are attached. A linen cloth is drawn over the top and it is ready 
for the trek to church where it is joined with the baskets of others 
to await the blessing that will render it fit for consumption on 
Easter Sunday. 
 
Please join us for "Mornings at Mercy!" 
Who:  Sixth, Seventh and Eighth Grade Girls and their Parents 
What: Meet students, faculty, school guidance counselors and 
administrators; Tour the campus and visit classrooms; Dine in 
the Mercy Commons cafeteria; Visit the school store! 
When:  April 19th - 8:30 – 10:30 a.m. 
How: Register in advance at wwww.mercyhigh.com 
 

Come join the fun at the Mercy Color Craze 2017  on April 
22nd!  The Mercy Alumnae Association is hosting a colorful and 
family-oriented day which includes:  5K Cross Country Run 
(self-timed), Fun Color Run for children and adults, Food 
Trucks, Children’s Activities, DJ, and FEATURING a live 
concert by Mercy’s own rising country music duo, Presley and 
Taylor! Registration for the 5K Cross Country Run is only $20 
and includes a commemorative T-shirt.  All other activities are 
free of charge but please register in advance.   
For more information and to register online visit 
www.mercyhigh.com.  All proceeds will benefit the Mercy High 
School Scholarship Fund.   
 

My dear brothers and sisters in Christ: 
 

    During Holy Week, our Lenten journey concludes with 
Jesus’ triumphal entry into Jerusalem.  At the end of this 
sacred time in the Liturgical year, we celebrate the 
Easter Triduum, the Last Supper, and the Lord’s 
Passion, Death, and Resurrection.  In these events, the 
Church so beautifully reveals for us the fullness of God’s 
merciful love and unfolds the riches of the Paschal 
Mystery.  On the first day of the Easter Triduum, Holy 
Thursday, we celebrate the Lord’s institution of the 
Sacraments of the Eucharist and the Priesthood.  By 
these Sacraments Jesus’ priestly ministry continues in 
time giving His Life, His merciful love, and His Presence 
to all who believe and are born again by water and the 
Spirit through Baptism. 
    In the Chrism Mass of Holy Week, the Church blesses 
the oils and consecrates the Chrism, oils that are used in 
the celebration of Baptism, Confirmation, Ordination to 
the Priesthood, and the Sacrament of the Sick.  At this 
celebration, the Church prays for her priests that they 
may be faithful ministers of Christ the High Priest. 
    In our diocesan family on Easter Sunday, for the past 
thirty-four (34) years, the Diocese of Norwich has 
appealed to the faithful to remember in prayer the priests 
who serve them in the person of Jesus Christ and to 
express our love and care for our retired and infirmed 
priests.  We have special concern for their needs and we 
want to help them.  I ask you to show your love for these 
very special men, next Sunday, by offering a generous 
gift to support them and their healthcare and retirement 
needs.  Through your gift, you help to provide security 
and support to these devoted priests who have served 
our Diocese so well for so many years and you aid those 
with catastrophic illnesses. 
    Annually, the Easter Collection is taken up for sick 
and retired priests of our Diocese.  In the fiscal year that 
ended June 30, 2016, the Easter Collection amounted to 
$169,254.00.  The Diocese spent $494,866.00, for sick 
and retired priests.  These monies were spent for 
medical insurance for sick and retired priests, medical 
costs not covered by insurance, such as special housing 
needs, the cost of necessary extended stays in nursing 
homes after surgery, convalescent home care, 
counseling, residential care, and monthly compensation 
for priests on sick leave. 
    Through your Easter gift, you help to provide security 
and support to these devoted priests who have served 
our Diocese so well for so many years.  Please show 
your love and care for our retired and infirm priests by 
offering a generous gift to them in the special second 
collection at all Masses on Easter weekend. 
    May God bless your generosity to this appeal and 
may you have a blessed observance of Holy Week and 
a holy and happy Easter. 
 

                            Sincerely yours in Christ, 

                                                
                             Bishop of Norwich 
 
 


